
 

Message from Mr Maltby 

9th December 2021 

 

 
Good afternoon, 
 
I attach to my weekly communication, arrangements for the staggered start to the new term 
in January.  For those students who will not be on site for 5th January, we will ensure that 
we have live lessons streaming from the school site. 
 
My decision-making at this time continues to be aligned with both national and local 
guidance; including Suffolk Public Health. I am also acutely aware of my wider responsibility 
as Headteacher of a community school ahead of the Christmas holiday. I have, therefore, 
made the decision, in agreement with Suffolk Public Health, that all students will be advised 
to a wear a face-mask in their lessons next week; unless they are exempt from doing so.  
 
I want to thank you again for your continuing support. I also want to thank my incredible 
colleagues for their collective response at this time.  
 
Finally, I continue to request that your child completes a lateral flow test twice a week at 
home and that these test results are uploaded to https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result 
and the Academy - Lateral Flow Test Result 
 
Thank you kindly 
 
 
Tom Maltby 
Headteacher 
 

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
https://bit.ly/3oGGw6h

